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New $300 Attendance Prize Announced       
The Council voted at the Dec. 2019 meet-
ing to hold a drawing at the end of each 
calendar year, for members who attend 
the monthly meetings (2nd Thursdays @ 
7:45PM).  Your name is entered once for 
each of 12 meetings that you attend, so 
your chances of taking home the $300 in-
creases with each meeting you at-
tend!  You must attend the whole meeting 
to have your name entered. Meetings typi-
cally last 30-45 minutes. This is intended to 
get more members to attend meetings 
and meet your brothers in Council 1382, 
since it is a fraternal organization!  Re-
member that if you are asked to volunteer 
for something that you are not comforta-
ble doing, you only need to decline! You 
can’t win if you don’t enter, so please at-
tend at least one meeting per year! (This 
replaces the monthly $100 drawing for all 
members.) 

BINGO 
“I appreciate workers that work Bin-
go.  There are members that trade nights 
with someone else when one can’t make 
it and I appreciate that too. When we have 
all the workers show up and show up on 
time, it makes the night go a lot smoother, 
better than you think!  There are also 
some workers that fill in on short notice 
and that makes things go better. I truly ap-
preciate all the help we’re getting. Overall 
the last two months have been slow but I 
suspect it to get better.  Thank You!” Bob 
Langenhorst.  

Thanksgiving Turkeys 
Our council sent three 18 lb. turkeys 
(roasted & boned) to SIU-C Newman Cen-
ter for their Thanksgiving dinner.  Thanks 
to volunteers Paul Kauling, Herb Pingster-
haus, and Bob Diekemper. 

K of C Sausage & Pancake Breakfasts 
The January 19 and February 16 breakfasts 
in 2020 are for Retired Priests and Nuns 
AND the Carlyle Ministerial Alliance, re-
spectfully.  The recent November 17 break-
fast was for the Newman fund. The council 
donated $500 of the proceeds of that break-
fast to the Newman Center at SIU-C.  There 
was no breakfast in December 2019. If you 
haven’t been called to volunteer in awhile 
and want to take your turn, please contact 
Bob Lemanski by phone and/or email.  
 

Keep Christ In Christmas Poster Contest 
Our council participated in this event once 
again, with Ellen Knolhoff of St. Mary Church 
(Carlyle) leading the effort.  The contest was 
open for kids aged 5-14 (Grades K-8) and 
posters were judged at the council level by 
Bob Hilmes, Ron Kordick, Kevin Wessel-
mann, and Joe Wilkerson on December 
4.  Winning posters were passed along to the 
next level in mid-December. See our web-
site at kofc1382.org to see pictures of the 
winning posters and the names of the win-
ners!  

 

K of C Free Throw Championship 
 (boys and girls, ages 9-14) - Our council is 
planning to participate again by holding the 
council level contest on a Wednesday Janu-
ary 15 at 8pm at St. Mary Gym in Car-
lyle.  Watch the website news and announce-
ments at kofc1382.org for details. R. Kordick 
is chairing this event but is looking for some-
one to “share the chair” in 2021!  

 

Vocations Support Program 
Bob Diekemper collected and submitted raf-
fle tickets for The Illinois State Council K of 
C Charities, Inc. Vocation Support raffle. 
The drawing was on December 1, 2019 and 
winners are to be posted on the IllinoisK-
nights.org website.  



Council 1382 Contact Information 
Grand Knight  Bob Langenhorst     (618)765-2450                           
Deputy Grand Knight  Bob Lemanski  bob.lemanski@icloud.com (618)806-7978 (Cell)              
Chancellor   VACANT                         
Financial Secretary Ron Kordick   RLK62231@gmail.com    (618)226-3242, 772-5350              
Recorder   Chad Holthaus  chad.stacyholthaus@sbcglobal.net (618)792-6809                      
Treasurer   Paul Kauling  pkauling@att.net  (618)594-2658, 979-6014                                
Warden   Jim Seiffert  JSEIFFERT12244@yahoo.com (618)594-3797                             
Inside Guard   Ray Rainey   (618)594-2716   (618)541-9849 (Cell)                    
Outside Guard  Rich Schulte   (618)980-4306 (Cell)  (618)594-4191 (R)                              
3yr Trustee  Bob Diekemper rdiekemper@att.net  (618)594-2372/660-6341 
2yr Trustee  Mark Hodapp  mhodapp@charter.net  (618)322-5384 
1yr Trustee  Jim Etter  jmeetter@att.net  (618)594-2096 
Membership Chair Landon Schroeder Landon.Schroeder@kofc.org (618)526-7991, 402-2815                             
Field Agent   Landon Schroeder     Landon.Schroeder@kofc.org (618)526-7991, 402-2815             
District Deputy  Bill Broda  wbroda49@gmail.com (618)533-0148                  
Columbian Club (CC) Herb Pingsterhaus herbping@gmail.com   (618)973-7325                     
CC (KC Hall) Mgr.  Liz Wade      (618)594-2730 
Breakfast Chairman  Bob Lemanski  bob.lemanski@icloud.com (618)806-7978 
Columbian Club (KC Hall)       (618)594-2730 

NTELLECTUAL DISABILITIES DRIVE (IDD) 
Donations from this year’s drive are again being distributed to six different organizations (over 
$500 to each):   Clinton Co. Advocates for Recreational Activity, Warren G. Murray Parents As-
sociation, Community Link (Rehab Center), Special Olympics – Area 12 – Southwestern, Illinois 
Center for Autism, and Chakota Therapeutic Riding Center.  See our website (news & an-
nouncements, and the photo gallery) for pictures.   Special thanks to the following businesses 
that donated this year: Carlyle Animal Hospital, Carlyle Lake Marine, Cambridge Technologies, 
First National Bank in Carlyle, Huels Service & Tire Center, IGA, Imming Insurance, K&J Chevro-
let, Krehbiel and Associates, Luebbers Welding, Mideastern Heating, Plumbing, and Air Condi-
tioning, Chris Rivera, State Farm Insurance, Traditions Portrait Design, and Zieren Funeral 
Home.  Herb Pingsterhaus and Ron Kordick co-chaired the event.  
 

Columbian Club News 
•Liz Wade became the manager of the Columbian Club in October 2019.   
•Note that the Columbian Club board meeting has been moved from the 1st Tuesday of the 
month to the 3rd Tuesday of the month, at 7:00 p.m.  
•The Columbian Club is seeking volunteers (particularly Knights of Columbus 
Council 1382 members) to be on a crew to work Fish Frys in 2020.  Our intent is to 
hold Fish Frys on Ash Wednesday (Feb 26, 2020) and all Fridays during Lent.  If you can volun-
teer 3-4 hours for a couple of these Fish Frys, please contact a Columbian Club board member. 

 
Queen of Hearts Raffle 

The latest raffle prize continues to grow.  Don't forget to come up and get your tick-
ets! Drawing is every Thursday at 7:30PM. Tickets can be purchased from 5-7pm on 
Thursdays, or at the bar at other times. 

mailto:lemanski2@yahoo.com
mailto:RLK62231@gmail.com
mailto:chad.stacyholthaus@sbcglobal.net
mailto:pkauling@att.net
mailto:JSEIFFERT12244@yahoo.com
mailto:rdiekemper@att.net
mailto:mhodapp@charter.net
mailto:herbping@gmail.com
mailto:lemanski2@yahoo.com





